
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
15 July 2022 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Dear Parents, 
Welcome back to Our Lady’s School community! Thank you to the staff, students and par-
ents for making such a good start to Term 3. The teachers are happy to see that the stu-
dents have settled back into the school routine very quickly.  
 
In Term 3 there will be a school wide focus on The Performing Arts (drama, dance, singing 
and music). Students in all classes will be participating in The Performing Arts with many 
rich and exciting incursions and excursions organised by the teachers to enhance the stu-
dents’ learning experiences. The Faith Life inquiry Learning for Term 3 for each class will 
focus around the big picture question ‘How might I use The Performing Arts to get my 
message across?’ We will use Bible stories such as The Good Samaritan to see what the 
message is and explore the messages in the parables. Students will wonder about how 
these messages can be applied to their daily life. From this the students will choose a real 
life message such as sustainability and share it via the Performing Arts. 
 

Celebrating The Performing Arts at Our Lady’s School 
 
 
 
 
 
Foundation  
Music can be used and created to communicate ideas. 
Stories can be used to convey a message. 
Performances are planned, rehearsed and presented to an audience in lots of different 
ways. 
 
Year 1 
A performance has different elements of role, situations and focus that are presented to 
an audience. 
Music can be used and created to communicate ideas. 
Stories can be used to convey a message. 
Performances are planned, rehearsed and presented. 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Wed 20 July School Disco 5.30-
7.00pm 
Mon 25 July Year 4 Kororoit 
Creek excursion 
Fri 29 July Confirmation for Year 
6 at 7.00pm 
Fri 29 July Teeth on Wheels 
Wed 3 Aug 7.00pm P&F 
Wed 3 Aug Teeth on Wheels 
Thurs 4 Aug Yr 6 Confirmation 
Retreat Day 
Mon 8 Aug Feast of St Mary of 
the Cross 
Tues 9 Aug Parent Online Cyber-
safety Information night at 
7:30pm 
Wed 10 Aug Teeth on Wheels 
Mon 15 Aug Feast of the As-
sumption 
Tues 16 Aug Parent Information 
night focussed on Writing with 
Deb Sukarna at 7pm at Our La-
dy’s school 
Fri 19 Aug Book Week Parade 
Fri 19 Aug Year 7 2024 Catholic 
School Applications close 
Wed 31 Aug - Fri 2 Sept Year 5 
Camp 
Wed 7 Sept 7.00pm PAB 
Fri 16 Sept End of Term 3 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2022 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
(students do not attend school): 

Monday 31 October: Report 
Writing 

 
 

SACRAMENT DATES 
Fri 29 July 7.00pm Confirmation 

(Year 6) 

“Christ has no body now but yours, No hands, no feet on earth but yours.” 
Attributed to St Teresa of Avila 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Prayer for Peace 

We are called to be peacemakers. We must live as Jesus taught us. 
God of peace, we come before you today and ask you to hear our prayers and 
our petitions. Where there is fighting, help us bring peace. Where there is jeal-
ousy, help us bring respect. Where there is discrimination, help us bring justice. 

Where there is intolerance, help us bring understanding. Where there are 
grudges, help us bring forgiveness. Where there is anger, help us to be peace-
makers. Where there are hard feelings, help us bring love. Where there is dis-

trust, help us build bridges. Help us to make the world a better place for all peo-
ple and all nations. May we learn to live in peace with one another. Amen 
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Celebrating The Performing Arts at Our Lady’s School 
 

Year 2 
Messages can be delivered in different ways 
Important messages can be told through stories 
Drama and music can be used to communicate ideas 
Performances are planned, rehearsed and presented. 
an active and informed participant/audience. 
Through performance we can demonstrate a respect for and knowledge of the diverse purposes, traditions, 
histories of various cultures. 
 

Year 3 
People communicate in a variety of ways for many purposes. 
People now and in the past communicate culture , including Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islanders perspectives, through dance, music, drama, art, language, tradition, 
ritual. 
Artists innovate on their performance of choice which is critically evaluated by 
their audience. 

The Performing Arts includes these elements. (listen, improvise, compose, interpret, perform, and respond 
with intent and purpose) 
 
Year 4 
People communicate in a variety of ways for many purposes. People now and in the past communicate cul-
ture , including Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders perspectives, through dance, music, drama, art, lan-
guage, tradition, ritual. 
Artists innovate on their performance of choice which is critically evaluated by their audience. 
The Performing Arts includes these elements. (listen, improvise, compose, interpret, perform, and respond 
with intent and purpose) 
 
Year 5 
Through performance we can develop the confidence and self-esteem to explore, 
depict and celebrate human experience, take risks and challenge our own creativi-
ty. 
Through performance we can recognise the skills that it takes to listen, improvise, 
compose, interpret, perform, and respond with intent and purpose. 
Through performance we can draw on aesthetic, artistic and cultural understand-
ing to make and/or respond as an active and informed participant. 
Through performance we can demonstrate a respect for and knowledge of the diverse purposes, traditions, 
histories of various cultures. 
 

Year 6 
The Arts can entertain but also inform and educate 
A performance has different elements 
of role, situations and focus that are 
presented to an audience. 

Poetry can be used to convey a message. 
Performances are planned, rehearsed and presented. 
Technology can be used to enhance performance. 



 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

 

As you know our previous school psychologist Tom Watson left last term. You may not know that we employ our 
school psychologist via CatholicCare which is an organisation which provides services to strengthen families and com-
munities. They provide ongoing professional development  and training to all their psychologists which ensures best 
practice for schools who use their organisation. 
I am very happy to announce that we have found a new school psychologist and her name is Micaela Manning. This 
appointment will ensure that we can continue to provide  to students in order to enhance the social/emotional skills 
and wellbeing. 
Micaela will be meet regularly with  myself, Christine Carabott our Deputy Principal/Student Wellbeing Leader and 
Kirsty Ross our Learning Diversity Leader to maintain a collaborative approach to enhancing students’ wellbeing. She 
will be working 2 days a week on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. We are very happy to welcome her to our school 

 

An important reminder: 
Please make sure you bring your child/children to school on time. 

 
 
I thank all parents who bring their children to school on time each day. This ensures that your child has a smooth be-
ginning to their school day.  
 
For those that are often late I urge you to try to make sure that your child/children arrive to school on time. It makes it 
very difficult for students who are often late to tune into and focus on the learning that is happening in the classroom, 
when they arrive late and the lesson has already begun.  
 
I urge all parents to collaborate with the school and support us in supporting your child by making sure that they ar-
rive to school on time and have a smooth beginning to their day which will in turn support them to learn best. 
 

PARENTS ADVISORY BOARD NEWS 
 
Thank you to all those who attended the Parents Advisory Board meeting on Wednesday. 
Both myself and Christine Carabott were happy to have the opportunity to dialogue with 
the parents who attended. Some of the areas that were discussed were: 
• Role of the Parent Advisory Board 
• Appointing a new committee 
• Building Project progress 
• Homework Policy 
• Curriculum 
 
I would like to particularly thank Paul Inglis who has been appointed as the new Chairperson. Thank you Paul! We are 
still looking for parents to fulfil the roles of Deputy Chairperson and Secretary. Please come to our next meeting on 
Wednesday the 7th of September, we value the parent voice and would greatly appreciate your participation. 



 

FI 
Dylan - For working consistently during writing and focusing on your personal goals. Well done! Keep it up! From Ms. 
Cam Tu 
Lucas - For showing the School Gospel Value of Service. Thank you for keeping our school clean by picking up rubbish. 
Keep it up. From Ms. Cam Tu  
 
FJ 
Biak- For putting up his hand and sharing his ideas with the class. We love hearing your thoughts, Biak! Well done! 
From Miss Wendy 
Louisa - For being a wonderful Self-Manager. You have been listening carefully to directions and showing others what 
to do. Well done! From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Savannah H - for showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Service by taking on a helpful new classroom job and doing it 
with such pride and effort. Thank you! From Miss Shai 
Naing M - for indpendently working on your writing this week.You did a great job stretching out all the sounds you 
could hear. Keep it up! From Miss Shai  
 
1L 
Isaiah M - For using new strategies to spell challenging words! Great job clapping and sounding out the syllables when 
you are writing. From Miss Steph 
Francis T - For having a go and using new writing purposes this week! I loved reading your story to entertain! From 
Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Koby B - For making good choices in his learning. We love that you are trying your best to follow instructions and stay 
focused. Keep it up! From Mrs Granata & Mrs Mendoza 
Kiera L - For demonstrating the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Service by being so helpful in the classroom without being 
asked. Well done! From Mrs Granata & Mrs Mendoza  
 
2N 
Ava H for displaying courage and raising your hand to share your ideas with the class. Well done. Keep it up. From Mrs 
Mitchell 
Garang M For independently writing a response to Dreamer in the Deep. Well done. From Mrs Mitchell  
 
3E 
Matthew M - For working independently in writing time and for adding detail in your writing. Well done Matthew! 
From Miss Karen 
Jesse D- For representing the school in such a positive way and showing maturity and good sportsmanship. Well done 
Jesse for also using all of these qualities in the classroom. From Miss Karen  
 
3F 
Jasmine D - For a great start to Term 3. Welcome to Our Lady’s! From Mr Josh 
Charlotte M - For displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Values of Peace and Compassion. Keep up the great work Charlotte. 
From Mr Josh  
 
4G 



 

Madeline F - For demonstrating creativity when drawing lines 
and patterns during Art. From Miss Christine 
Will P - For persisting with your Artwork even when it was 
challenging. From Miss Christine  
 
4H 
Chhazakhai– For displaying a positive attitude and imple-
menting teacher feedback during writing. From Ms. Robles 
Grace– For displaying the Gospel Value of Courage when you 
asked your peers about changes they want to see at school. 
From Ms. Robles  
 
5C 
Kanieshka- For the excellent effort you put in creating the draft of your poem about ‘Recycling’. Well done! From Mr 
Membrey 
Evelyn L- For demonstrating the Learning Asset of Researcher by looking into the life of St Teresa of Avila. From Mr 
Membrey  
 
5D 
Mila - For being so helpful around the classroom and contributing to our positive learning environment. Thank you for 
helping organise our classroom library and creating the labels! From Mrs Muscat 
Raphaella - For being so helpful around the classroom and contributing to our positive learning environment. Thank 
you for helping organise our classroom library! From Mrs Muscat 
 
6A 
Alisha L.- For speaking up at the Confirmation Parent Meeting, sharing your knowledge and opinions From Mr Wick-
ham 
Chanel P.- For being a true Servant Leader, offering ideas and suggestions as part of your Year Six Committee. From Mr 
Wickham  
 
6B 
Jasmine N - For consistently displaying Our Lady’s Gospel values of Peace and Respect towards others! Well done! 
From Ms Gurry 
Mikayla C - For making a great start to Term 3 by sharing your ideas and learning during class discussions. Keep it up! 
From Ms Gurry  

Laura B 2M   Billy H 1K  Bidao K 5C 
Oliver M 2N  Nubia  Isaiah M 1L 
Kayla M 4G   Ari I 5C  Matilda L 4H 
Peter L 6B   Annie T 5C  Louisa Jane S 3F 
Olivia B 6B   Jasmine N 6B Snowbery T 1L 
Bei Ra Pa Tha 2M  Tanishka M FI Mr Josh 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Time to put on your best party clothes and dancing shoes for the Annual Our Lady’s Disco! 

Next Wednesday 20 July from 5.30pm - 7.00pm in the School Hall. 

Please enter the hall via the green gate near the Office (used for Assembly).  

Parents are invited to stay in the Mary MacKillop Library for a coffee/tea and a biscuit and a 

catch up with other parents while the children dance and have fun with their glow sticks! 

A hot dog and drink combo is available for $6.00 on our QKR App if you’d like to purchase 

for your child. Purchase by Sunday 5.00pm. 

 

Reminder that no child can leave the school by themselves or walk home alone. A parent or 

adult MUST sign them out and take them home when the Disco finishes at 7.00pm. 



 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

Starting next week hot food items will be available on different days as some 

items are proving more popular then others.  

We may also introduce different items, so please keep an eye out on the QKR App! 

MONDAYS  LASAGNE 

TUESDAY  FRIED RICE 

WEDNESDAYS PASTA 

THURSDAYS PIZZA 

Parent Helpers in the Classroom Update 

Unfortunately, due to the rising COVID cases we have de-

cided to not implement this program for the time being.  

I know that there are parents who are keen to support the school in 

this way. You may like to consider supporting another area of the school 

for the time being such as the school canteen which is desperately in 

need of parent volunteers. 

Thank you for your understanding. 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 

We are excited to have Teeth on Wheels Visiting our school for dental visits starting on the 

29th of July. 

Below is a link to their E-form which needs to be completed by 29th of July for your child to 

participate.  

PLEASE KEEP IN MIND NO PAPER FORMS WILL BE GOING OUT FOR 2022. 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/  

Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing a positive dental experience and specialise with 

working with children. They can provide check-up and clean appointments and more onsite 

and will be able to advise you if your child is eligible to received dental care for FREE under 

the Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 

Complete your form today and the Teeth on Wheels team will be in contact to schedule your 

child’s appointment. 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/


 



 



 



 


